
IMMINGHAM TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting of Immingham Town Council held in the Civic Centre, Pelham Road, Immingham, on Wednesday 14th June 2017
__________________________________________________________

Present
Councillors: 

S Swinburn (Chair)

K Houghton 

B Duke



W Weir


M Prior


D Watson
M Cullum


G Fox


M Burton


Mrs K Swinburn 

D Barton 

D Doherty
Officers:

D Jackson
9/17
APOLOGIES
 
S Allan

N Castle
Public
Eleven members of the public were present. 
Elaine Norton raised the matter of traffic issues on Margaret Street and said that residents were petitioning NELC for some action over bad parking and speeding vehicles. She asked for Town Council support. The Chair said it would be listed on the next agenda.

She also mentioned the recent community clear up on the Reedmeer estate. She thanked the Town Council for their help but said she was disappointed to have not had any replies from the ward members to her recent emails concerning the problems.

Steve North of Pelham Rd said he would like to thank the Clerk for his assistance with sorting his postal issue after they had visited the depot to speak to the manager. He hoped the matter would now be greatly improved.

Steve Pexman of ITFC said that he would like it on record that the club appreciated the support of the Town Council so far and looked forward to the opportunities going forward. He hoped that the proposal tonight would be supported.

10/17


DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST & DISPENSATIONS
Mrs K Swinburn, Personal 18/17
S Swinburn, Personal 18/17

D Barton, Personal 17/17

G Fox, Personal 17/17

D Watson, Personal 17/17

M Burton, Personal 17 & 19/17

11/17


CONFIRMATION OF TOWN COUNCIL MINUTES


Meeting of 24th May 2017
Resolved
That the minutes were approved as a correct record.
12/17
MEMBERS’ QUESTIONS: Standing Order No. 22




None
13/17


MAYOR’S REPORT
The Mayor reminded members and public of the museum open funday on the 24th June and asked for support. He thanked his Deputy for attending at Driffield for a civic event and also asked members if they were interested in being seconded to a new forum with P66 to discuss any issues that arise regarding the refinery.
14/17


REPORT BY UNITARY MEMBERS

Cllr Watson reported on the new committee and cabinet structure at NELC. He also stated that the yellow lines at Worsley Rd were now imminent. The TRO for Queens Rd was also going through the system.
With regards to Margaret St he had asked for a survey to be commissioned to determine the issues. 

15/17
REPORT BY REPRESENTATIVES TO OUTSIDE ORGANISATIONS

None

16/17


SAFE PLACE SCHEME

Members considered an approach by the administrators of the scheme to include the Civic Centre as a venue where vulnerable members of the community know that they can be assisted in times of need
Resolved

That the members fully supported this initiative 
17/17
PARTNERSHIP WORKING WITH IMMINGHAM TOWN FOOTBALL CLUB

Members heard that approaches had been made by the club to ascertain whether Council would be prepared to explore the opportunities that may accrue from a joint venture. In particular it may be possible for the Town Council to hold the head lease on the land. Members fully supported this but urged caution at this early stage.
Resolved

That the members support the initiative and that the Clerk pursue it with the relevant authorities.
18/17
GRANT APPLICATION FOR ROOM HIRE
The WI had requested free use of the hall later in the year for their Charity Christmas Fair.
Resolved

that the free use was granted.
19/17
DEVELOPMENT CONTROL






a. DM/512/17/FUL

Erect single storey extension and conversion of roof space.

Willows Farm Bungalow, Stallingborough Rd, Immingham.







b. DM/0422/17/FUL






Construction of a carbon regeneration plant.



Western Access rd., Immingham Docks.
Resolved

No objection to either application
20/17: 
Finance


 a. Schedule of Payments 1/17

 d. To approve and adopt the Internal Audit for 2017.
Resolved

That the schedule and audit were approved and adopted. The Chair commented again on the very high standard of the audit and thanked both the Clerk & Vanessa for their work.
Signed:

Town Mayor
__________________________________________________
